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Principal’s Message 

The leadership opportunities at this school are amazing and I 
encourage students to make the most of these. In our 
Assembly last week the many different roles were showcased 
– Eco Warriors, Tech Experts, Librarians, Culture Leaders, 
Kapa Haka, Sports Captains, Positively Ponsonby reps and 
more! Sports teams and trials are in full swing and we have 
over 100 students interested and practicing for Showquest. 
This may sound “full-on”, however it is our conscious 
approach to running an intermediate school. Research tells 
us that young adolescent/middle schoolers  who engage in 
the ‘extras’ also switch on academically. So, please encourage 
your child to engage. 
Coming up is your first opportunity to get some assessment 
feedback at the Student Led Core Conferences next week. A 
full breakdown of the reporting process for the year is 
outlined below. 
For those of you interested in the overseas trip this year the 
information evening is on Thursday 29th February at 6pm in 
the Hall.  
You may be aware of the upcoming Market Day. It is designed 
as a student learning experience, not a school fundraiser, I’ll 
mention more about that next week. However, on a similar 
subject, School Costs are due, make the most of the 5% 
discount ending in March. 
 
Have a great week, 
Ngā mihi 

 

Nick Wilson 

Principal 

27 February 2024 
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In This Week’s Issue 

• The Reporting Process 

• Student Led Conferences 

• Vietnam Trip 

• Market Day 

• Showquest 

• Sports Update 

• Ponsonby Intermediate Open Days – Flyer attached 

• School TV 

• Absences and Lateness 

• Appointments 

• School App 

• School Costs 2024 

• Paid Union Meeting 
 

The Reporting Process 

Twice a year a report will come home, at the end of Terms Two and Four. These will contain 
grades for every subject area. They will include a report of your child’s achievement, measured 
against the New Zealand Curriculum in Reading, Writing and Mathematics. 
 
Student Led Conferences with parents, teachers and the student also occur throughout the 
year. The Modular subjects have conferences half way through their programme – usually 
about Week Six of each term. The Modular subjects are Art, Performing Arts, Music, Science, 
Home Economics, Textiles and Design, Exploring Technology , Social Sciences and Learning 
Languages. We also include Health and Physical Education with the Modular conferences.  The 
Core subjects (Mathematics and English) will have three evenings of Conferences in Term One 
and two evenings again in Term Three. 
Modular subjects operate on a term-by-term basis, while Core subjects are taught throughout 
the year.  
Meetings with relevant teachers can also be arranged by appointment, to discuss individual 
students. 
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Student Led Conferences 

 

On Line Conference Booking 
 
Bookings can be made at http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz using the school code.  
 
Please include your child’s room number. 
 
Core Conferences: 
 

Tuesday 5th March – 3:30 – 7:30pm 
 
 Code: 2qagm 
 
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/2qagm 

 

Thursday 7th March – 3:30 – 7:30pm 
 
 Code: yr7ey 
 
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/yr7ey 

 

Thursday 21st March – 1:30 – 6:00pm 
 
Code: se7jw 
 
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/se7jw 

 

 

Modular Conferences  
 

Thursday 14th March 3:30pm - 8:00pm 
 
 Code: yu8gw 
 
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/yu8gw  

 

 
 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/2qagm
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/yr7ey
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/se7jw
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/yu8gw


4 

Below are the list of teachers and the classes they teach to make booking easier.  
 
Thanks, 
Cobey Bennett 
cobeyb@ponsint.school.nz 
 

Core Teachers:  
English:  
Katie Fiddian: Teaching Rooms 11, 17  
Lauren Collins: Teaching Rooms 3, 12, 16  
Charlotte Berry: Teaching Rooms 9, 25, 30 
Penelope Dunn: Teaching Rooms 15, 19, 23  
Kellie Spencer: Teaching Rooms 1, 14, 21 
Charlotte Stone: Teaching Rooms 8, 26, 28  
Angela Lane: Teaching Rooms 18, 20, 22   
 

Maths:  
Ian Wannamaker: Teaching Rooms, 12, 21, 25, 30 
Jane Jeon: Teaching Rooms 1, 17, 18, 22 
Katherine Busch: Teaching Rooms 15, 19, 23, 28  
Kristen Rees: Teaching Rooms 3, 9, 16, 20 
Andrea Sherrock: Teaching Room 8, 11, 14, 26 
 

Module Teachers: 
 
Design and Textiles: Cobey Bennett 
Teaching Rooms: 3, 20, 22, 28 
 
Design and Textiles: Brooke Jameson 
Teaching Room: 14 
 
Art: Sarah Valintine 
Teaching Rooms: 3, 14, 20, 28 
 
Art: Racheal Wilson 
Teaching Rooms: 3, 22 
 
Performing Arts: Christine Cullen 
Teaching Rooms: 8, 9, 11, 12, 21 

mailto:cobeys@ponsint.school.nz
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Music: Claire Holmes  
Teaching Rooms: 8, 9, 11, 12, 21 
 
Health & P.E: Holly Brittin 
P.E & Health - Teaching Rooms: 1, 3, 15, 17, 19, 23, 28 
P.E - Teaching Rooms:  11, 12, 16, 18, 21, 22 
    
Health & P.E: Michelle Murray 
PE & Health - Teaching Rooms: 8, 9, 14, 20, 25, 26, 30 
Health - Teaching Rooms: 11, 12, 16, 18, 21, 22 
 
Home Economics: Kelly Richardson 
Teaching Rooms: 15, 17, 18, 25, 30 
 
Science: Sione Taupeaafe 
Teaching Rooms: 15, 17, 18, 25, 30 
 
Science: Jaimi Athy-Timmins  
Teaching Rooms: 1, 16, 19, 23, 26 
 
Exploring Technology: Andy Wilson 
Teaching Rooms: 1, 16, 19, 23, 26 
 
Social Sciences: Sarah Howie 
Teaching Rooms: 8, 11, 14, 18, 20, 23, 26, 28, 30 
 
Social Sciences: Brooke Jameson  
Teaching Room: 17 
 
Learning Languages: Holly Francis 
Teaching Rooms: 1, 3, 9, 12, 15, 16, 19, 21, 22 
 
Learning Languages: Brooke Jameson  
Teaching Room: 25 
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World Challenge – Vietnam Trip 

We have our presentation evening this Thursday 29th 
February at 6pm in our school hall. A representative 
from World Challenge will give a presentation of the 
trip, followed by questions from parents/caregivers 
and students.  
If you have not signed up to attend this evening, you 
can do so by clicking the link below: 

World Challenge Presentation Evening Registration 

We will also explain our application process. Not all 
students who apply will be able to go, as we are 
limited by numbers and ratios. 

The process will consist of a letter of application and 
an interview with the teachers attending.  

If you have any further questions, please contact 
mattb@ponsint.school.nz  

 

Showquest 2024 

This week we are auditioning for our big Performing Arts focus - Showquest.  This is a 
competition where we must tell a story through dance, drama and music.  The successful 
students will perform at Kiri Te Kanawa Theatre in Term 2.  Leading up to the auditions, 
students have been able to participate in workshops to understand the nature of the 
work.  These have been a lot of fun with over 150 students attending.   
This year’s Showquest piece is titled “Unapologetically Me” and explores what it means to 
celebrate all that you are and what shapes you.  
 

Market Day – Friday 22nd March 

Students are busy signing up for and planning their Market Day stalls for our upcoming Market 
Day.  We will have weekly meetings to teach the children about the responsibilities of running 
a market stall and Maths teachers will focus on financial literacy as well.  This week’s Market 
Day meeting on Thursday will focus on product choice and planning.  Students will receive a 
planning template for organising roles and responsibilities as well as supply and demand 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__weareworldchallenge.com_trips_e3fud76_&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=ZULxJv8d2Bt5lUOfwsS0m_UU_QYJez0AgrfBLCoUGr8&m=70--aLg0BJPaLPTgih-1_83sLu5WLfMP4oG0SiwfpUHm3BHL50nmnC-9ZIBev4mh&s=Z9zEiHm1rzK11DsAuwOzsvN8eDs9LMyrPXRB-9W-h94&e=
mailto:mattb@ponsint.school.nz
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focus.  All children signing up for Market Day stalls need to have discussed this with parents 
before they sign up.  This week it would be good to look at the Planning Sheets with your child 
so they understand expectations clearly.  Thank you for your support whānau.   
Market Day is a highlight of the year for everyone and we know families love being a part of it 
too.  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Update 

Year 8 Basketball Season 
Our Year 8 Basketball season is commencing Monday 4th March. We have 9 Year 8 teams this 
year and will be on track for a record number when we get our Year 7 teams up and running 
early in Term 2.  
For our Year 8 Basketball supporters, please check your emails for information regarding 
access to the draw. We are still after a few team managers and coaches to assist with the 
season, we heavily rely upon our amazing parent volunteers to help us cater for the amount 
of teams we have.  
If you have any questions about the approaching season please get in touch 
(samj@ponsint.school.nz) 

 

Year 7’s…we will be starting sign ups towards the end of Term 1, with trials commencing early 
in Term 2.  
 

 

 

mailto:samj@ponsint.school.nz
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Central Zone Tennis 
Ponsonby has had a great start to its 2024 Central Zone sporting season. Tennis was the first 
sport with the girl’s day on Tuesday 20th, followed by the boys on the 22nd February.  
Our girls had tremendous success, with Maia Martin finishing 2nd place in the Year 8 Girl’s 
Singles. Amy Shaw and Zoe Shortall also placed 3rd in the Year 8 Girl’s Doubles. 
On the Thursday, Fedde Berry and Flynn McGregor continued on with the podium success, 
finishing 2nd in the Year 8 Boy’s Doubles.  
Milo Holloway and Noah Xharra Bates had some tremendous matches in the Year 7 Boys 
Doubles Division and Aleph Reade-Shareef had some great wins and some tough match-ups as 
our only Boy’s Singles competitor.  
 

Central Zone Sport 
We have Softball, Cricket, Orienteering and League tag yet to come in our Term 1 Central Zone 
sporting calendar. If your child is interested in any of these please remind them to be attentive 
during the daily notices each morning and to attend trials.  
 

School TV 

We have a wonderful resource available for you to access. Throughout the year we will share 
topics that may be of interest to you and support your child’s journey. As our Year 7’s have 
started, this can be a big transition for them, and maybe your child is new to the school in Year 
8. Check out the blurb and click on the link to see more information. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Whether it is starting school for the first time, moving up to a higher grade or embarking on a 
journey through secondary school, there is no doubt that any school transition is a very exciting 
time for children and parents. It means your children are growing up! 

However, transitioning is an ongoing process. It can continue long after students have entered 
their new environment and may encounter difficulties at a number of different stages. These 
stressors may appear as anxiety and frustration and result in negative or disruptive behaviours. 
Such behaviours can become problematic making the transitioning process even more difficult 
for children and parents. 
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In this edition of SchoolTV, parents will learn practical strategies to assist children during the 
transition process and reduce stress and anxiety levels. 
We hope you take time to reflect on the information offered in this edition of SchoolTV and 
we always welcome your feedback. If you have any concerns about your child, please contact 
the school counsellor for further information or seek medical or professional help. 
Here is the link to the School Transitions edition of SchoolTV: 
https://ponsonbyintermediate.nz.schooltv.me/newsletter/school-transitions 

 

If you have any concerns about your child, please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s form 
teacher or our Guidance Coordinator Rachel Maitland-Smith at rachelm-s@ponsint.school.nz. 
 
 

Absences and Lateness 

If your child is absent or going to be late to school, please call and leave a message on the 
school absence line (09) 376 0096 Extn 1, or complete an absence report from the School 
Website or School App. If you know in advance your child will be away, please email the 
office and copy in your child’s Form Teacher.  

If your child is late, they must sign in at the office when they arrive. Please provide a note 
from a parent/caregiver providing an explanation, this can be written in their Student 
Planner.  

For student safety if the school is not notified of your child's absence you will receive a text 
message.  

Following Ministry of Education guidelines if the school is not advised of a student’s absence 
they will be marked as truant.  

Appointments  

If your child has an appointment during the day please arrange to meet them in the office at 
a designated time and ensure you advise their Form Teacher by email. Students must be 
signed out by a parent or caregiver registered on their enrolment details.  

School App 

Skool Loop App - Ponsonby Intermediate has signed up with Skool Loop to provide easy 
access to our fortnightly newsletter and notifications of important events. Please download 
Skool Loop from either the Google Play or App Store and search for Ponsonby 
Intermediate to keep “in the loop”.  

https://ponsonbyintermediate.nz.schooltv.me/newsletter/school-transitions
mailto:rachelm-s@ponsint.school.nz
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2024 Costs (5% Discount Ending Soon) 

NB: Subject to review 

  
To maintain the high standard of facilities and the educational opportunities/programmes our 
school now offers, it is necessary to supplement the grant we receive from the Ministry of 
Education with specific funding via student costs. The Ministry of Education grant does not 
provide for any of the ‘extras’ or ‘frills’ of the educational programme/resources we provide.  

  
We are very aware of the expenses facing parents/caregivers at the beginning of the school 
year. We have therefore tried to keep costs as low as possible. We are also aware that schools 
have a terrible habit of asking for money throughout the year for various reasons and know 
that this becomes an inconvenience for parents/caregivers. 

  
For 2024 we pledge that the total cost asked for now will cover all costs for the entire year’s 
activities/trips with the exception of the Term 4 Class Camp. However there are additional 
costs for activities such as – Ski Team, Hockey, Netball, Basketball, ICAS exam etc… 

  
Yes, that is correct! We will not ask for money for trips, fundraising activities, educational 
excursions etc… 

  
Below is a breakdown of costs. The total amount is $580.00 for the year or $145.00 per term. 

  
We thank you for your support and trust this format of payment makes it easier for you.  

  
Activity costs are expenses that all schools would collect at the beginning of the year and for 
such things as Special Events/Trips, Special Programmes, etc. and throughout the year as 
events occur. 
  
School Donation is optional although we obviously encourage you to pay this and appreciate 
it greatly if you do. School Donations can be claimed back on your annual tax return. 
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Costs and Donations can be paid by Automatic Payment, Credit card, Term by Term or the total 
for the year  
 

 

Ponsonby Intermediate - ASB a/c  - 12 3019 0486833 01 

  
We offer a 5% discount on the full amount of $580.00 if paid before the end of March 2024. 

  
  
  Sports and Ed. Outside the Classroom   $50.00 

  Special Events/Trips   $50.00 

  Options Modules   $50.00 

  Printing (including School Magazine)   $40.00 

  The Arts   $50.00 

  Internet Levy   $50.00 

  Transport   $30.00 

  Technology   $110.00 

        

  Activity Costs   $430.00 

  School Donation   $150.00 

  Total Per Year   $580.00 
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Notification: Paid union meetings are being held between 18 March and  
5 April 2024 for teacher members of NZEI Te Riu Roa covered by the following  
collective agreements: 

  
• Primary Teachers’ (including deputy and assistant principals & other unit holders)  
      Collective Agreement (PTCA) 
 
• Area Schools Teachers’ Collective Agreement (ASTCA) 

NZEI Te Riu Roa leaders are calling paid union meetings for members to discuss and consider  
important issues, including how we might collectively: 
 

• Ensure the historic Mana Taurite | pay equity process properly values the skills, and intellectual  
and emotional effort of our work as teachers 

 
•  Shape union priorities for 2024 

Ponsonby Intermediate staff have chosen the least disruptive date for our community.  

That date is Thursday 28 March - 12:30pm 

The school will be closed for instruction. Please email office@ponsint.school.nz should your  
child require supervision here at school from 12.30pm – 3.05pm. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:office@ponsint.school.nz
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